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Simon Cooper 
Project Director - WestConnex
Transport for NSW
20-44 Ennis Road
Milsons Point, NSW, 2061

VIAEMAIL: Peter.morrall@transport.nsw.gov.au

13/10/2021

Dear Mr Cooper,

WestConnex M4-M5 Link Rozelle Interchange (SSI-7485)
Pedestrian and Cyclist Implementation Strategy - Robert Street & Springside Street (Condition

E58)

I refer to my letter, dated 21 May 2021, approving the Urban Design and Landscape Plan (UDLP)
Revision G. This approval excluded the connectivity for the cyclist and pedestrians link between Roberts
Street and Springside Street as required under Condition E58 of SSI 7485 and an extension was granted
to submit this to the Department by the 31 July 2021.

I note that you have submitted the Pedestrian and Cyclist Implementation Strategy – Robert Street &
Springside Street (PCIS) Revision 4, dated 20 September 2021 to satisfy this requirement.

I also note that the PCIS – Robert Street & Springside Street Revision 4: 
 improves connectivity for cyclist and pedestrians between Roberts Street and Springside Street at

Rozelle;
 has been prepared in consultation with Inner West Council and Bicycle NSW;
 has been reviewed by Transport for NSW and no issues were raised; and
 contains the information required by condition of approval E58. 

The Department acknowledges receipt of the Pedestrian and Cyclist Implementation Strategy – Robert
Street & Springside Street (PCIS) Revision 4, dated 20 September 2021 under condition E58 of SSI 7485
and has no further comments.

I further note that the PCIS – Robert Street & Springside Street Revision 4 forms part of the approved
Urban Design and Landscape Plan (UDLP) Revision G as required under Condition E60 and E133.
Please append the PCIS to the approved ULDP prior to making the document public on the project
website.

You are reminded that if there are any inconsistencies between the PCIS, and the UDLP and the
conditions of approval then the conditions of approval will prevail.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Mike Pereira at Mike.Pereira@dpie.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely 

http://www.dpie.nsw.gov.au/


Jake Shackleton
Director – Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary


